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1 APOLOGIES
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MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 19th October 2010
2.1 Accuracy

2.1.1 The minutes were approved as an accurate record of the meeting.  
2.2 Matters Arising 

2.2.1 Minute 2.2.1 It was reported that the review of research degree examination teams had now been formally included as part of the responsibilities of QAEG, for suitably qualified members. 
2.2.2 Minute 2.2.4 This item had been placed on the agenda under item 3.6.
2.2.3 Minutes 7.2.4This item had been placed on the agenda under item 3.4.
 
2.2.4 Minute 3.1.3 A meeting had taken place to discuss the QAA paper outlining the proposed new Institutional Review methodology. BU’s response had been sent to the QAA and had been circulated to members. 



       
2.2.5 Minutes 3.2.2 This had been completed.
2.2.6 Minute 4.1.2 JT and forwarded the request to JJ. Members of ULT including JJ, KW, the Director of Finance and the Dean of HSC were meeting to discuss frameworks, and whether they were helping to meet the University’s objectives. 
3
INSTITUTIONAL MONITORING
3.1
School Quality Reports (SQRs)
Received: SQRs from each School and a tabled paper outlining the main themes arising
3.1.1
The Chair presented a tabled paper prepared by EDQ which outlined the key themes arising from the 2009-10 SQRs and sought members views on the themes and actions to be taken.  

Monitoring and ARFMs
3.1.2
Overall the annual monitoring process was working well. The ARFM process had been revised to remove the reader role and introduce an admin checklist and auditor role.  The SQRs highlighted some issues coming out of the revised ARFM process and EDQ asked whether members would like a further review to be undertaken to address these issues. JM reported that the new auditing approach had not generated sufficiently detailed or useful information to discuss at Partnership Boards. It was agreed that a template for the audit report would be helpful in the ARFM process and an extra section relating to PIs be added to next year’s SQR template. 

Action: EDQ
3.1.3
DEC had used their Link Tutors as auditors for their PI provision to ensure an all encompassing view of the situation for the School. This negated the independency of the auditor but the School felt the approach taken was beneficial to help ensure the School was fully sighted on all issues.

3.1.4
ST had produced an audit report template to support the process.  A sub-group meeting of SQAEC had read and discussed all ARFMs, the minutes of which were fed into SQAEC.  HSC and AECC had also held separate ARFM meetings, as the task was too onerous to be completed as part of the SQAEC agenda.  ST noted that their ARFM meeting was too late to feed into the Autumn Partnership Boards and this would be rectified for next year. 

Assessment processes
3.1.5
ST had produced a School wide assessment schedule which had been challenging during its development but as a result it had prevented bunching of assessments and improved School oversight of assessments. It was agreed that all students should be provided with an assessment schedule, but whether this happened across all programmes was debatable. ApSci also noted that the upfront coordination of assessment schedules in their school had helped produce a better balance. DEC approved one assignment calendar for each framework and any changes to dates were made by exception and agreed with the framework leader. MS had adopted a number of short fat units which restricted when assignment deadlines could be.
3.1.6
MS had received positive feedback on assessment from the External Examiners (EEs) but less positive feedback from the students. The School was apprehensive about making changes without having further information to better understand the issues.  MS Students had reported a general problem with reading and understanding assessment feedback.  JJ noted that this could be discussed in ‘Quick Wins’, a project which ULT had implemented to look at three week assessment turnaround. The project would consider other feedback mechanisms which provide students with the feedback they require in a timely manner.  It was noted that students are not always concerned if their work is not returned within three weeks, providing they know when it will be returned. ULT had expressed the view that staff may be taking three weeks to mark assessments across the board, when some assessments could be marked and returned in a shorter space of time.  AJ asked if the group could consider submission and return dates being a calendar month apart as he thought students may find this simpler.  For example if they submitted work on October 25th feedback would be due on November 25th. Any further comments or suggestions around revisions to the current three week turnaround would be welcomed and should be fed back to JJ to take back to ULT.



Action: All
Independent Marking
3.1.7
Members discussed independent marking as a few EEs reports had suggested some disparity between first and second markers. A MS EE had suggested blind marking, which had been discussed at BU some time ago. The Students Union noted that students often preferred blind marking as they perceived this to be fairer. Members noted the disadvantages associated with blind marking such as the reduction in personalised support for assessments and learning development but also the potential for reduced attendance.  BS reported that they had tried blind marking a few years ago but the administration involved has outweighed any perceived benefits to students. 
3.1.8
MS was embracing on-line assessment handling although concerns were expressed on its operation for large cohorts. HSC trialled this with one programme last year and it worked well but the staff member was highly motivated. A number of other programmes were trialling online submission this year. DEC was piloting it with a project unit and students had already noted the benefits, including reduced printing costs. The Student’s Union noted that printing assignments had always been a concern for students. The University’s on-line assessment handling project group would meet next week and PR offered to bring a report to the next ASC meeting to inform members on the progress of the pilot. 
Action: PR

3.1.9
Although progress has been made in the processing of assignments, it was not currently possible to integrate submission and grading into UNIT-e so this still had to be completed manually. 
Pass rates and retention
3.1.10
BS conducted a review last year to investigate differences in failure rates between units.  It was noted that better reporting at exam boards would allow pass and failure rates to be discussed more effectively. ST reported some higher levels of attrition within Level C but programme leaders were satisfied that they understood the reasons. ApSci reported the same but felt that the new exam board process allowed Schools to look more closely at unit performance and disparity. HSC used moderation meetings for larger units to enable the School to pick up any discrepancies before students were informed of their marks. 
External Examiners (EE)
3.1.11
It was noted that not every School had provided the requested EE report summaries in the SQR. NF reminded the committee that the External Examiner Review Group (EERG) used to fulfil this function but as Deputy Deans (Education) (DDE) now routinely read the EE reports to inform the SQR, part of the work of EERG was duplicating work already undertaken at School level.  The committee agreed that the DDEs should read and summarise the reports but that the institutional level synthesis of issues and themes previously undertaken by EERG should be retained. The outstanding evidence would therefore be provided to EDQ who would consider the higher level issues and messages arising from EE reports and complete the institutional oversight report for ASC. 
Action: EDQ
3.1.12
Members discussed the changing role of the EEs in light of the new Assessment Board process.  BS requested that the University review the current EE fee payment.  NF confirmed that EDQ were currently writing a paper comparing EE roles and payment levels in other institutions to be considered by the Directors of Operations.  

Organisation and Management
3.1.13
Members discussed organisation and management features within their Schools and were invited to share good practices. ApSci had made a lot of changes within the School which had been difficult and stressful for the staff and students concerned but the School now felt positive for the future. The management of student support in the School had changed from this year.  AD reported that students are now allocated personal tutors for pastoral support from outside their programme area which working well so far.  CM said that HSC now have academic advisors, and students are entitled to one tutorial each term and student expectations are managed accordingly.

Framework Management
3.1.14
XV reported that DEC had a positive experience of managing frameworks so far. ApSci had implemented a system whereby there was a framework leader appointed for each level from C through to M.  This helped with consistency and student feedback was so far positive. It was reported that a group was currently considering the effectiveness of framework implementation.
Resources
3.1.15
Some issues had been reported from ApSci and ST with labs and lecture theatres being too small for student numbers. ApSci had over recruited to some programmes and therefore many of the rooms that had been timetabled were too small for the sessions. BS also reported that some of the lecture theatres in the EBC were not large enough. CM reported that streaming lectures had been trialled but was not considered to be an ideal way to deliver lectures, particularly in meeting the expectations of overseas students. It was agreed that the actions arising from the reports be forwarded to SEC for action.
Action EDQ

Partnerships
3.1.16
JM noted that some SQRs contained little discussion about PI programmes. This had made it difficult for Academic Partnerships to gain an overall sense of the health of many of BU’s PI programmes which in turn made it difficult to report matters effectively to Partnership Boards.  It was agreed that a consistent approach to institutional oversight on the PIs in the SQRs was missing and DDEs supported adding a prompt in the SQR template to ensure this was included in future. 

Action: EDQ

3.2
Graduate School Report

Received: Graduate School Annual report
3.2.1
The 09-10 academic year saw a record number of research degrees and doctoral completions for the Graduate School (GS), which was due to the 2006 studentships. The PG Cert Research Degree Supervision provided support and training for 37 new research degree supervisors, which will enhance the supervisory capacity across BU. A new EE from the University of Plymouth was appointed in 2010 and commented positively about the quality of programme. 
3.2.2
The Code of Practice had been revised and improved in consultation with, amongst others the Academic Board, Schools and research administrators. Guidance for PhD by publication had been updated and practice led research degree guidance had been issued in response to a growing number of practice-led researchers embarking on research degrees.
3.2.3 The 2009 conference was successful and was attended by over 100 researchers, supervisors and academic staff. The PGR academic programme feedback suggested that the programme provides appropriate support for PGRs who need to develop their skills and knowledge. The Doctorial Track is also continuing to support staff seeking doctorial qualifications. 
3.2.4 Discussions with ULT have confirmed that the review of the direction and vision for the Graduate School should be undertaken with a new GS Academic Board. A meeting in January has been arranged to implement this. MyBuild continues to require review and the GS were currently looking into a more streamlined system. 
3.2.5 AJ reported that Oxford Brookes uses PhD students to talk to new students about their experiences at University, and Bristol pairs up PhD students with their first year students to help them settle into university life which were strategies that could be adopted here.  
3.3
Graduate Employment Services (GES) Report


Received: GES annual report
3.3.1 During 2009-10, employer engagement with BU remains high. 87 employers attended the annual careers and placement fair, and feedback from students and employers was good.  It was noted that BU still focus on business and media, rather than applied sciences and engineering and computing. Although this is the case, it should be noted and disseminated to students that many employers want to employ students with good degrees regardless of what subject they have taken.  
3.3.2 Face to face guidance has increased, with GES providing at least one face to face session with each student, followed by tailored support using email and telephone.
3.3.3 Over 90% of BU students are currently undertaking a period of work experience as part of their programme. ST and the MS currently have more placement opportunities available than students but more placements are required for students in DEC. AS reported that 40-50 students have still not been placed this year with a company and this was likely to be down to the recession where for example small design consultancies have been hit. However, HESA figures show that 24% of graduates gain employment with their previous placement provider, as with the cost of recruitment they would rather recruit previous placement students.  
3.3.4 ST reported that they had been expecting complaints from students when placements visits were decreased to one visit but this had not been the case and was thought to be down to the hard work of the Placement Development Advisors (PDAs).  PR said that he would like the efforts of the PDAs commended.

3.4
Partnership NSS Scores


Received: NSS and SUE scores for PIs
3.4.1 The paper showed PI targets for 20099-10 and 2008-09 for comparison. PIs had considerably better SUE results than BU and many PIs were disappointed that SUE is no longer the standard feedback mechanism. JM said that most PIs will be using a single feedback mechanism for the coming year but in later years they may be more flexible.
3.4.2 There was a mixed picture for NSS performance at the PIs.  At KMC the NSS scores were consistently very good, along with Yeovil College, and the AECC with their overall satisfaction being scored at 3.9. This is the same as campus based programmes. Both SUE and NSS scores are taken to Partnership Boards for discussion, and targets are set for the next year. Weymouth College received overall lower scores and this was likely to be due to the closing music programmes.  It was also noted that due to the small cohort numbers, the impact of some negative scoring would have a big impact. 

3.5
Academic Appeals and Complaints Annual Report

Received: Paper outlining the student academic appeals and complaints for 2009-10
3.5.1
The number of academic appeals was considered to be low overall. AJ would discuss with Paula Peckham the students that were not eligible to be referred to the Office of the Independent Adjudicator (OIA) as this matter was unclear from the report. It was noted that with changes over the summer in UEG it had been difficult to find a Chair for some Appeals and Complaints hearings.  This had also been the case when EDQ were arranging University Academic Offences Boards.  JJ suggested that the procedure documents for appeals, complaints and academic offences be amended to say that the Chair would be a member of UEG or a nominee from ULT.
Action: AJ

Action: Complaints Co-ordinator /EDQ

3.5.2
JM queried why PIs had not been included in the report, as a number had been reported during the previous year. It was agreed that this should be included in the report and brought to the next meeting.



Action: Complaints Co-ordinator

3.6
Postgraduate Researchers (PGRs) involved in teaching and assessment


Received: Paper discussing PGRs in teaching and assessment
3.6.1
This issues had been discussed during the September meeting where it was reported that further work was required before the report could be brought to this committee. FK had conducted some research and looked at the rest of the sector for information. Other institutions had produced lengthy documents but the research suggested that there should be a nominated person in each School who would be responsible for PGRs.  The report suggested that there was a direct correlation between students teaching and not completing their programme on time.  To address this induction support would be looked at. Pay scales varied within the sector, with student earning between £15-40 an hour, BU being at the higher end of this. Members discussed that they did not want PGRs to feel inferior to other teaching staff as they have made a significant difference to the institution, although it was reported that some students did not like being taught by PGRs. It was concluded that the paper should be circulated to DDEs and distributed within Schools. Following feedback received a paper would be brought back to ASC in February.










Action: FK/JT

3.7
DEC SQA Action plan


Received: DEC School Quality Audit Action Plan

3.7.1
The action plan outlining the recommendations set at the DEC School Quality Audit that took place in June was presented to the Committee. XV reported that actions were underway to respond to the recommendations and the School had found the experience a positive one.
3.8
New exam Board process- Media School


Received: Paper providing comment on the new exam board process

3.8.1 A paper was received from MS stating that they would like the revised Exam Board process to remain as a pilot for the next year. The School had a mixed experience from the new Assessment Board process and had not found it to be as streamlined as they had envisaged and could not see the academic and administrative time savings. The School felt that although the revised process and outcomes of the pilot had been discussed at ASC in July their views had not been taken into consideration. 
3.8.2 JM reported that she did not see how the process would work at the PIs as there were very few frameworks and a minimal number of common units. Schools with few common units, such as MS and ST also felt that there was no advantage in adopting the new process.  It was noted that DEC, ApSci and BS offered a number of common units and the revised process made more sense for them.  Schools noted that there were very few common units delivered across Schools. 
3.8.3 XV said that DEC had mixed feelings about the new process and reported that their EEs still did not support all the changes being made. The role of the Profile Board was still unclear for many people and it was thought to be a paper exercise in some Schools.  NF said that the Academic Procedure for Assessment Boards had been updated to reflect more clearly the purpose of the Profile Board and the role of the Profile External Examiner.  The EEs involved in the pilot last year had been kept informed of the revisions being made and were invited to engage and feedback as the process was developed.  NF added that discussion is encouraged at both Unit and Profile Boards and the Profile Board should not be seen as a paper exercise.
3.8.4 JJ said that enhancements would continue to be made to the process this year in response to feedback received last year and the process would be reviewed again at the end of the academic year.  The Student Processes Manager would be asked to present a further report to ASC in July for consideration.  JJ agreed that there may need to be some exceptions made for programmes which do not suit the new process, for example PI programmes, but this would be decided at the review in July.

Action: Student Processes Manager 

3.9
Proposed changes to entry criteria


Received: Paper proposing changes to the generic BU admissions criteria

3.9.1
MS had debated a suggestion made by the FdA Performing Arts programme team during SQAEC as to whether the admission requirement for maths GCSE should be removed. The team had conducted some research and suggested that a number of HEIs did not ask for GCSE maths to gain entry into their Performing Arts programmes. This issue had also been brought up annually as an issue on the Wiltshire College Salisbury Fashion and Textiles programme. 
3.9.2
The committee recorded that students do not have to have GCSE maths on entry but should have a maths/numeracy equivalent.  To remove this requirement would go against current BU standard admission regulations and members were concerned about the message it may send out if it were to be removed for some programmes. DF advised that within the Browne report, students not meeting a minimum tariff for entry to university could have problems securing their finances.  It was agreed that students applying to the Performing Arts programme who do not reach the minimum maths requirement should be advised by the programme team how they can remedy this, for example by undertaking a key skills numeracy test.

4
FRAMEWORK DEVELOPMENT PROPOSALS
Received: Framework/Programme development proposals from Applied Science; Business School; Design, Engineering and Computing; Media School and the School of Tourism. 

Applied Sciences
4.1.1
Postgraduate Framework 

4.1.1.1
This proposal had been approved at the last ASC but some changes had been made since then to the titles and a new title of MSc Green Economy had been added.  MSc Green Economy had previously been submitted as a separate proposal but it had been rejected in that form by ASC due to concerns raised by BS. The School had taken on board the comments received that the use of ‘economy’ in the proposal was potentially in conflict with the BS and had re-worked the proposal. The proposal now received as part of the PG framework was acceptable to the BS.  

4.1.1.2
It was noted that it was proposed that the Green Economy programme be delivered as distance learning programme and this would be delivered by current staff.  ApSci proposed that students undertaking another masters programme within the framework would be able to take units from the Green Economy if required. Students undertaking the Green Economy would not be able to undertake any traditional face to face units, as distance learning materials for these would not be developed.
4.1.1.3
The School would like to keep the MSc Forensic Toxicology recruiting for one more cycle. The MSc Laboratory Science and Resource would not recruit until 2012.
4.1.1.4
RESOLVED: That the proposal be approved for development
Business School
4.1.2
LLB (Hons) Entertainment Law and LLB (Hons) Business Law
4.1.2.1
The School would like to remove the brackets from their LLB (Hons) (Entertainment Law) and the LLB (Hons) (Business Law) to aid marketing of the programmes.
4.1.2.2
RESOLVED: That the proposal be approved for development

Design, Engineering and Computing

4.1.3
DEC CPD framework

4.1.3.1
The School would like to develop an empty CPD framework structure for which the School would develop units which would be demand led from industry. Lead staff would develop units with companies when demand required it and would take the unit through SQAEC for approval to add it into the framework. The framework would be managed by a framework leader and each unit would have a champion. Agreement would have to be attained from the framework leader, Finance and Resources Manager and head of academic group before a unit was put forward for approval. 

RESOLVED: That the proposal be approved for development

4.1.4
MSc Cognitive Neuropsychology across the Lifespan


MSc Ageing, Neuropsychology and Cognition

4.1.4.1
The School would like to develop two new MSc, with similar titles. The programmes and their titles would appeal to different markets. Although similarly titled, the programmes would be differentiated by a 60 credit project and a 20 credit taught unit. The School had the staff expertise in place to deliver both titles. 

RESOLVED: That the proposal be approved for development
4.1.5
FdSc Communications Systems Management (RSS) 
4.1.5.1
The programme used to be delivered at RSS as an HND under EDEXCEL. It is proposed that the development is changed to a foundation degree and accredited by BU. A number of students are already completing the programme, and will be APLed onto the new one once validated. 

RESOLVED: That the proposal be approved for development
4.1.6
BSc (Hons) Management Information Systems (RSS) 
4.1.6.1
Members noted the 160 credits required for the top-up programme were in excess of the normal credit requirements for BU degrees. Questions regarding students being entitled to an award after gaining 120 credits were raised. It was noted that the rationale for the unusual credit structure should be discussed at the Design Phase and XV agreed to report back to the next ASC on the rationale.  It was noted that non-standard assessment regulations would be required for the programme. 
Action: XV

4.1.6.2
RESOLVED: The proposal be approved for development.
4.1.7
BSc (Hons) Information Technology (Top-up)  

4.1.7.1
This top-up programme would be delivered at BU and would share units with the Computing framework.  It would be open to UK and international students and would be developed as a bespoke top-up programme.
4.1.7.2
RESOLVED: That the proposal be approved for development

4.1.8
BSc (Hons) Information Systems Management (Top-up) 
4.1.8.1
This top-up programme would be delivered at BU and would share units with the Computing framework.  It would be open to UK and international students and would be developed as a bespoke top-up programme.
4.1.8.2
RESOLVED: That the proposal be approved for development

4.1.9
FdA English and History (Yeovil College)
4.1.9.1 The MS presented the proposal from Yeovil College to deliver an FdA English and History to replace the BA (Hons) English and History previously delivered at the College.  The College had sufficient staff expertise to deliver the programme and proposed that the progression route be to the Open University. 
4.1.9.2 Members queried the reasons for the closure of the BA (Hons) and were informed that this had been prompted by changes to the Media School portfolio, particularly the development of a three year English programme at BU and also small student numbers. The choice of the Open University for the progression route rather than the Media School was queried by members. It was noted that History did not form part of the Media School portfolio.
4.1.9.3 Members noted that English and History were unusual subject choices for a foundation degree and debated how the programmes would ensure that work based learning was an integral and embedded part of the curriculum.  SE reported that the students would be expected to undertake placements within Museums and other cultural heritage sites although it was less clear to members how English aspects of the programme would be addressed. 
4.1.9.4 The market for the proposal was questioned as the closed BA programme had attracted small numbers and a similar cultural heritage programme at another partner institution had failed to recruit. Members queried the sustainability of the programme in the light of revised HEFCE funding. 
4.1.9.5 The committee decided that the subject area did not closely map to the design principles for foundation degrees or with the subject portfolio of the Media School and as such the proposal was not approved for development. 
4.1.9.6
RESOLVED: That the programme was not approved for development. 

4.1.10
FdA Marketing Communications 
4.1.10.1
BPC would like the opportunity to redevelop their existing FdA Marketing programme to include marketing communications.  This would bring the programme in line with other MS developments. The College has discussed the proposal at length with the School and MS was supportive of the development.

4.1.10.2
RESOLVED: That the proposal be approved for development.
4.1.11
BA (Hons) Politics and Media 
4.1.11.1The proposal would introduce politics into the School, and would draw on existing expertise. The programme would be based within the CMC academic group and the School viewed this as an exciting new opportunity.
4.1.11.2
RESOLVED: That the proposal be approved for development

4.1.12
FdA Digital Media Practice (previously FdA Media Practice) (Brit School)
4.1.12.1
A change of name to Digital Media Practice was proposed for the programme to be delivered at the Brit School.  This would separate the titles offered at the Brit School from that offered at Bridgwater College.
4.1.12.2
RESOLVED: That the proposal be approved for development
4.1.13
ST CPD Framework: Cert HE/ FdA/ BA (Hons) Business and Hospitality Management 
4.1.13.1
ST proposed to add additional titles to their CPD portfolio for their current CPD client Hall and Woodhouse. The company would prefer the title to include Business rather than professional. 

4.1.13.2
RESOLVED: That the proposal be approved for development

4.1.14
ST CPD Framework: CertHE/FdA/BA (Hons) Professional Leisure Management/ Professional Tourism Management/ Professional Sport Management /PG Cert/ MSc Tourism & Hospitality Management/Tourism Management and Planning/ Tourism Management and Marketing/ Hospitality Management/ Events Management/ Sports Management/ Retail Management/ Disaster Management

4.1.14.1
The School proposed adding the remainder of their undergraduate provision into their CPD framework, including Masters provision. No clients had approached the School to purchase the units but the School wanted it completed in preparation.

4.1.14.2
RESOLVED: That the proposal be approved for development

4.2
PROGRAMME DEFERRALS

4.2.1
The BS requested that the review of MBA/MBA (Media) be deferred for a second time as they were still awaiting the outcomes of AMBA accreditation discussions.

4.2.2
A request was received to defer the review of BSc (Hons) Telecommunications Systems Engineering delivered at the Royal School of Signals (DEC) for one year whilst changes in the army were being finalised.
4.2.3
RESOLVED: The deferrals were approved from 2010/11 – 2011/12.
4.4
Quality Assurance and Enhancement Group (QAEG) - new nomination received

Received: New nominations 

4.4.1
RESOLVED: that the nominations included in the papers for Amanda Wilding; Professor Elizabeth Rosser; Dr Heather Hartwell; Jo Parker; Karen Cooper; Dr Philip Sewell; Sue Eccles and Sid Carter were approved.
4.5
External Examiner nominations and Examination Teams for Research Degrees approved by Chair’s Action 
Received: a list of External Examiners for approval

Received: a list of External Examiners approved by Chair’s Action since the October meeting of ASC

Received: a list of Examination Teams for Research Degrees for approval

Received: a list of Examination Teams for Research Degrees approved by Chair’s Action since the October meeting of ASC

4.5.1
RESOLVED: that the all nominations proposed be ratified and approved.
5.1
Sector Updates


Received: current sector updates paper
5.1.1
NF outlined the current sector updates for members and invited any feedback from Schools to be sent to EDQ.

5.2
QA arrangements for Languages programmes


Received: paper outlining future arrangements
5.2.1
EDQ provided a paper outlining the current arrangements for Languages at BU and welcomed any comments.  NF asked members to send any feedback direct to Cathy Symonds.

5.2.2
AJ asked if English tutoring was still available for international students.  NF was unsure if this was still available and agreed to discuss with CS.

Action: NF

5.3
Completed framework/reviews, validations and review for closure

Received: a list of completed programme reviews, validations and reviews for closure

5.3.1
RESOLVED: that the list included in the papers be ratified

5.4
Partnership Agreements

Received: a list of Partnership Agreements approved since the last ASC meeting
5.4.1
RESOLVED: that the list included in the papers be ratified.

6
Internationalisation Strategy Group

Received: The minutes from the meeting dated 26th October 2010
6.1
The minutes of the meting were noted.

7
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

7.1
SE asked if BU could consider producing a clear communication message for all students at times when events happen which are beyond the university’s control e.g. during the volcanic ash episode or during bad weather when the University has to shut. Students had reported that they found communications confusing and contradictory at times, particularly around assessment submissions.
7.2
MS was unsure whether BU had made any decisions on the experience of moving to short fat rather than long thin units. SE reported that the School had found the experience of short fat units to be unhelpful at times. A simplification review led by ULT was currently being undertaken and the Chair and JJ were both involved.  The review was looking at the experience of frameworks and common units and would report in the New Year.  Some evidence so far suggested that a mixed economy of long thin and short fat units may be preferable but this could be difficult for timetabling.  KW welcomed any other feedback on common units and frameworks from members to feed into the simplification review.

Action: Members and KW

8
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
Wednesday 16th February 2011, 09:15 – 12:00
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